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THE ENTOMOLOGICAL 

SOCIETY OF QUEENSLAND 

MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING, 
DECEMBER 9 2002, 7.00 PM. 

held in Room 388, Goddard Building, The University of 
Queensland 

Attendance: Jenny Beard, Frederic Beaulieu, Bronwen Cribb, 
Bill Crowe, Greg Daglish, Murdoch De Baar, Rod Eastwood, Des 
Foley, Angela Hatch, Tim Heard, John Holt, Ross Kendall, Peter 
Mackey, Bob Miller, John Moss, John Neilson, Lisa Rake, 
Michael Ramsden, Andrew Ridley, Sarah Russell, Don Sands, 
Matthew Shaw. 

Visitors: Judy Capes, Glenda De Barr, John Hansen, Natalie 
Spiller, Mark Wade. 

Apologies: Andrew Davies, Graham Forbes, Jenny Haines, David 
Walter, Susan Wright, Myron Zalucki 

Minutes: The minutes of the last General Meeting were 
circulated in the News Bulletin Vol. 30 Issue 8. 
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Moved: Angela Hatch 

Seconded: Bronwen Cribb 

Nominations: 

The following nominations were received and are now put before 
the meeting: 

Dr Shane McEvey of the Australian Museum 

John Wilson 

John D'Apice 

Marie-Louise Johnson 

In accordance with the Society's rules, these candidates will be 
considered for election at the next meeting. 

Elections: 

The following nominations were received at the last General 
Meeting, and circulated in the News Bulletin Vol. 30 Issue 8. 

David Lane of Atherton 

Dr Darryl Washbourne of Warwick 

Roger DeKeyzer of NSW 

The nominees were elected unanimously by show of hands. 
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General Business: 

Notes and Exhibits Meeting: 

Matthew Shaw: Puny Parasites: some interesting new mites 

Michael Ramsden: new CD of forest surveillance 

Don Sands: collecting permits for entomological society members 

John Moss: two moths of note 

Main Business: 

Don Sands 

COLLECTING PERMITS FOR MEMBERS OF THE 
ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY OF QUEENSLAND 

Until recently anyone wishing to collect arthropod specimens for 
scientific study from National Parks, State Forests and Timber 
Reserves, or any protected species in Queensland, were required 
to have an appropriate permit for one or all of these categories. 
For State Forests and Timber Reserves `Permits to Traverse' were 
also required before each collecting activity in addition to `permits 
to collect'. 

There were no previous arrangements allowing `opportunistic' 
collection of specimens in these areas. New or interesting records 
could not be verified by collecting voucher specimens without 
prior issue of a permit. Other problems applied to collecting in 
State Forests and Timber Reserves and entomologists were unsure 
of the State land categories for which permits were required. 
When a `nil return' (i.e. return indicating no specimens collected 
over 12 months) accompanied application for renewal, permit 
issue was refused. Moreover, the number of permits to traverse 
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required to cover all State Forests and Timber Reserves in 
Queensland, made authorised collecting by entomologists very 
difficult to organise. 

Different policies appeared to apply to the issue of permits by 
each Regional Office and unexpected delays in receipt by 
applicants sometimes meant that expeditions had to be cancelled 
or deferred. Non-professional entomologists (including the 
majority of taxonomists) felt that they were being disadvantaged 
and the entomological community felt that the study of arthropods 
in protected areas in Queensland (to find out `what was being 
protected') was being discouraged. The threatening processes and 
conservation status of species could not be determined with 
accuracy and inappropriate State listings resulted. 

Changes began before the merging of several responsibilities of 
Queensland Parks and Wildlife Service (QPWS formerly 
Department tnient of Environment) and the Queensland Forest Service 
and the changes resulted in a much more workable system for 
non-commercial entomologists in this State. In November 2000 a 
Scientific Purposes Permit was issued by QPWS after an 
application by Chris Burwell, then our President, allowing 
delegated ESQ members to collect protected insects subject to 
certain conditions. This permit did not allow collecting in 
National Parks or State Forests. 

Subsequently in August 2002, after an application by Tim Heard 
our President, two Scientific Purposes Permits were issued subject 
to certain conditions, allowing the collecting of arthropods (but 
not crustaceans) in National Parks and protected arthropod 
species. In October 2002, a third permit was issued to Tim 
allowing ESQ members to collect from Queensland State Forests, 
Timber Reserves and Other State Lands. 
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These changes in policy for permit issue coincided with 
introduction of the `Bug Catch' Program in March 2001. In a 
series of surveys entomologists (with strong representation by 
ESQ) have participated in recording for QPWS the arthropods of 
the Protected Areas of Queensland. 

The `Bug Catch' program and changes to permits to collect mark a 
new era of cooperation between entomologists, amateur and 
professional, and the Queensland Parks and Wildlife Service. It is 
not possible to acknowledge all those in QPWS, other State 
authorities, members of this Society and individuals who have 
helped facilitate these important changes. Particular thanks must 
go however, to Dr Geoff Lundie-Jenkins (QPWS Toowoomba), 
Dr Julia Playford, and Jenny Haines (QPWS Brisbane). Without 
their efforts and support none of the changes benefiting 
entomologists in Queensland, including permits for Society 
members, would have occurred. 

Vote of thanks: Presented by Bronwen Cribb. 

Notice of next meeting 

MONDAY 10th March, 2003 

Room 257, GODDARD Building, U.Q 

Annual General Meeting 

Presidential address: Dr Tim Heard 
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